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  BROAD SQUARE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

                                     BROAD SQUARE 
LIVERPOOL 

L11 1BS 
          TELEPHONE No. 0151 226 1117 

 Website: www.broadsquareprimary.co.uk 
 Email: office@broadsquare.liverpool.sch.uk 

 
     Headteacher:  Mrs. Charlotte Foden 
 

Overall attendance 93% 

Early Years winning class RD with 91.3% attendance 

Years 1&2 winning class Class 1H 99.2% 

Years 3&4 winning class Class 3S 93.2% 

Years 5&6 winning class Class 5M 91.9% 

 
Dear parents and carers,  
 
I hope everyone has had a lovely week, we have had to deal with a few more wet breaktimes this 
week, but the children have responded really well.  Please make sure you send your child to school 
with a suitable coat everyday as the weather becomes more changeable.      
 
Parents’ Evenings 
 
Our first parents’ evenings of the year will be held on Wednesday 25th and Thursday 26th October.  
Letters should come home today with a slip to select your preferred time and day.  Reception and 
nursery classes will have a form on the door from Monday for parents to make appointments.  If you 
would like to speak to Miss Jones (SENDO) please contact the school office to make an appointment 
for one of these evenings.  Can I request that where possible alternative arrangements are made for 
child care so that children do not attend these meetings.  This is for health and safety reasons, to 
minimise the number of people moving around the school.   
 
Wear RED for Racism 
 
Friday 20th October, we invite children to ‘wear red for racism’, this is an own clothes day, we 
encourage children to wear red, although it pains me to say it (wrong colour for me) but the children 
can wear football kits.  Please do not put yourself under any pressure to buy something new for this 
day.  The children have all had an assembly to talk about racism and learn about Black History.  As 
always, our children responded brilliantly demonstrating our school values of respect and 
community.    
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INSET day 
 
Friday 27th October is an INSET day, school will be closed to all pupils, staff will be in 
school completing training.  So, the children’s last day before we break up for half term is 
Thursday 26th October.   

 
Cross country 
 
Our Cross country race this week was cancelled due to the weather. Miss McQuillan was very 
disappointed, but it has been rearranged for next Monday evening, and there is another race on 
Thursday evening.  It’s safe to say that our team will be very tired next week.  I am sure they will dig 
deep and aim to make their personal improvements as well as running well for their teammates.   

 
Celebration assembly 
 
Much to my disappointment I had to cancel our celebration assembly this week as the heavy rain had 
caused a leak in our hall roof.  We are getting it fixed today.  I will be celebrating the children’s 
achievements in our Monday and Tuesday assemblies.   
 
I hope everyone has a wonderful weekend.  Thank you for your continued support. 
 
Thank you 
 

Mrs C Foden 

 
Headteacher 


